

LETTER TO MEMBERS OF THE EDITORIAL POLICY COMMITTEE (as listed in the 14-Man Merger Committee Minutes, Meeting Five)

Dear (insert name of committee member):

This letter will confirm your appointment to the Editorial Policy Committee of the IEEE, under the Chairmanship of Dr. John D. Ryder. On behalf of the Joint Merger Committee we wish to thank you for your willingness to help in establishing a sound foundation for the future publications activities of the IEEE.

The Editorial Policy Committee will serve in an advisory capacity to the Joint Merger Committee until the end of 1962. Thereafter, it will serve in an advisory capacity to the IEEE Executive Committee until such time as the IEEE Board of Directors appoints the Editorial Board. At that time, the Editorial Policy Committee will turn over its duties to the Editorial Board.

Very sincerely,

Warren H. Chase Patrick E. Haggerty Co-Chairmen